
Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time    
October 30, 2016

“The LORD lifts up all who are falling and 
raises up all who are bowed down.”  Psalm 145:14

   CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS

Sunday, October 30, 2016   
Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time
  9:00 am  PRE PreK-5th Grade  
  9:00 am  Adult Religious Ed    
10:30 am  Liturgy +Andrew Kalamarie  by: Margaret Gillispie 
11:45 am  Coffee & Donuts
  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon
   

Monday, October 31, 2016       
    NO am  Liturgy
  6:15 pm  Boy Scouts
    

Tuesday, November 1, 2016 – All Saints Day 
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Riley Cook  by:  Holy Spirit

  7:00 pm  Liturgy +   
  
Wednesday, November 2, 2016 – All Souls Day 
  8:00 am  Liturgy +The Faithful Departed  (1st)  
11:30 Silver Saints  
  6:30 pm  6th – 12th grades PRE 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Thursday, November 3, 2016 
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Fr. James Cunniffe  by:  Don & Chris 
Greer         

  9:00 pm  Adult Ed 
  7:00 pm  Choir 
  8:00 pm  AA & Al-Anon  

Friday, November 4, 2016  
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Patrick Jansen  by: Robin Brantley  
  

Saturday, November 5, 2016 
  5:30 pm  Confessions               
Confessions available by appointment also 662-342-1073
  6:00 pm  Liturgy For the Parish Community  
   

Sunday, November 6, 2016   
Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time
Daylight Savings Time Ends
  9:00 am  PRE PreK-5th Grade  
  9:00 am  Adult Religious Ed    
10:30 am  Liturgy +Susan Sutton  by: Holy Spirit 
11:45 am  Coffee & Donuts
  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon

Priest Contact Numbers:
SERIOUS SACRAMENT EMERGENCY ONLY 901-351-6591 

All other needs  662-342-1073 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE
October 30 – Beverly Goode

November 6 - Help

CHILDREN’S HOMILY
October 30 – Katherine Carroll

November 6 – Mindy Williamson

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY

October – Noreen French
November – Rose Powell

Ministry Schedule
PLEASE REMEMBER:

You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to
begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                

  

Saturday, November 5 – 6:00 pm     
Greeter:  Paula Busler/Maureen Finley
Usher:  Tom & Paula Busler
Server:   Ron Sheppard              
Lector:  Tijuana Buchanan/Chris Greer       
Gift Bearer:   Deloris Ferguson/Joyce Helf
Eucharistic Ministers: Chuck & Martha Blumer/Stacy Hughes

Sunday, November 6 – 10:30 am  
Greeter:   Ron & Shirley Henderson
Usher: Dennis Johnson/Gary Cannon/Jimmy Terry/Lee Smith
Server:   Luke Anderson/Mike Eleftheriou
Lector:   Blaine Anderson/Noah Sansom 
Gift Bearer:   Ludwig Family 
Eucharistic Ministers:  Aime Anderson/Morgan B/LaRae W/
Jessica Smith/Kathy Beach/Katherine Carroll/Matthew Roy  

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry 
obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve
in your place.  Thank you.

PARISH SUPPORT
Needed Weekly for Budget………..……...$5,153.85
Last Week’s Offering ……….....................$5,984.00
Needed Weekly for Note Payment …..….... $1,626.23
Debt Reduction Last Wk…. ………….......$1,051.00  
Community Services……………………….. $   170.00
Bread…………………………………….. $     60.00
Debt On Loan Balance…………………..$95,836.68
    

There should be no eating, drinking or
gum in the Church. If a child must have

nourishment,
please do so in the cry room.

LAWN MINISTRY

Team #8 – Matthew Roy, Lee Hill, Jim Kovaloski and 
Matthew Raff will begin Wednesday, November 2 
through Saturday, November 5.  This ministry saves 
Holy Spirit thousands of dollars every year!  It is a real 
service to the Lord. 

God Bless all our lawn ministers.

BULLETIN INFORMATION  All material for the bulletin 
must be submitted to MaryAnn Nix,  662 429-7851 or 
holyspiritchurch@shsm.org  by NOON TUESDAYS for 
inclusion in Sunday’s bulletin.

Gifted and Called – I say “yes,” Lord
CHRISTMAS PAGEANT NEWS  Nov. 13 - Sign up 
actors, and give out copies of words to the songs we will

mailto:holyspiritchurch@shsm.org


be using.  ALL young people are invited and encouraged
to come and pick your part!!!

Our Holy Spirit web address is:
http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com 

October is Rosary Month
In PREP we are focusing on the Hail Mary for
this month. Each child in PREP will be given a

prayer card of this prayer. Please help them
learn it. Pray it in the morning, on the way to

school, at bedtime. Praying prayers is the best way to
‘learn’ them. Where did the ‘Hail Mary’ come from?

Actually, we owe the first half of it to the angel Gabriel
and to Mary’s cousin Elizabeth. “Hail, full of grace, the
Lord is with thee,” are the words of the angel when he

greets Mary at the Annunciation (Luke 1:28). During the
visitation, Mary’s cousin Elizabeth welcomes her with

the words, “Blessed are you among women, and blessed
is the fruit of your womb.” (Luke 1:42). The joining of
the two salutations in prayer appears to have become a

widespread practice in the mid-eleventh century, though
there is evidence of it showing up in eastern rites as far
back as the sixth century. As for the second half of the
prayer, to whom does Jesus listen to most? His Mom!

Fall Fun Fest – Queen of Peace
  Saturday, November 5th 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Join us for fun, food, and fellowship.  Bring your 
friends and family!!   

All Saints Day is a
 Holy Day of Obligation

Tuesday, November 1, 2016
Mass times:  8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.

   

All Souls Triduum of Masses
     Please remember all your deceased loved
ones in our annual triduum (three) of
Masses which will be offered for their
intentions.
     Include their names on the All Souls Day
Envelopes which can be found in the pews. You can 
include a donation for the Masses. Drop the envelope in 
the collection basket any time before the Feast of All 
Souls.  The dates for the All Souls Triduum is 
November 2, 29, and December 22.  

All Souls Book of Remembrance
Each year we include in the parish Book
of Remembrance those parish members
who passed away between November 2

of the previous year to November 1 of the current year.  We
will include an insert into the Book of Remembrance with
the names of the non-parish family members who passed
away during this same time.  You will find the sheet in the

Commons to  inscribe your  loved ones who passed away
between November 2, 2015 – November 1, 2016.

The Knights of Columbus will be having their annual 
Membership Drive after all Masses on the weekend of Oct 
29 & 30th. All practicing Catholic males 18 years old or 
older are invited to join. Brother Knights will be available 
in the back of the Church to answer any questions.

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized

 Please Pray For The Sick 
Your prayers are requested for the following who are 
seriously ill:
Jerome & Sarah Riehl, John Edgett (Mary Williams bro), Betty 
Brotherton (B. Martin mom), Art & Mary Cortesi, Melanie 
Brauss (Bill Gaudet’s sis), Mark Printup, Stanley Chimahusky, 
Sr. Mary Myles, Nancy Brown, Tony Field (Maria Mitchell 

dad), Loretta Chmura (Barbara Morgan sis), Jerry Estes 
(Greer), John French Hobbs (Hughes nephew), Tony
Pangelina, Larry Shelby (nix), Katina Phillips (Muzzi

daughter), Janie Ries, Mary Kiefer (Blount), Louis French
(Noreen bronlaw), Tommy Berryhill (son), Kris Snoke (Al & Dee 

Gawel daughter), Natalie Kane (Higdon), Pete Cervetti (Cass 

Douglas),  Donna Youngblood (J. Terry cousin),  Patrick 
McLeroy (Chris’s nephew), Michael Williams (son), Kerry Helms
(Higdon bron law), Ann (Noreen’s Cousin), Moriah Winters (Nix 

niece), John Foti (Muzzi Bro), Cynthia Williams (Betty Mize niece), 

Lilyana Hill (Felicia grand), Kim Craig (J. Davis sisn law), Daniel 
Douglas (Jeffries bronlaw), Howard Snyder (D. Dryja dad),  Birdie 
Lewis (Felicia grandma), Meredith Hannah, Farris Jenkins (N 

Rachal bron law), Carter  Brooks, Dan Chalk (N. French), Josh 
Bixler (Bill/Liz Brown’s nephew), Myriam Suarez (M. Rexroade’s mom), 
Sherry Vowell (Ken Hoover’s sis), Sara Hewitt (Marie Smith), Robert 
Tully (broinlaw), and Jared Smith (Liz Brown).  Please notify the 
Pastor when serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is 
indicated: we would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist 
and the Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).

Parish Mission, November 13-15
     The Year of Mercy declared by Pope Francis 
officially ends with the feast of Christ the King (last 
Sunday in the Liturgical year) but mercy goes on for 
as long as we believe in the Gospel. 

As the year of celebration comes to an end, we 
have invited Fr. John Van den Hengel, SCJ, a 
theologian from Ontario, Canada, to give a mission 
for our six parishes.  Fr. Ziggy will give the mission 
in Spanish. Beginning with dinner at 6pm, the 
evening talks will be from 7pm to 8pm. Holy Spirit 
will host the sessions in English and Christ the King 
will host the Spanish sessions.  Childcare will be 
available. 

Blessing of Veterans: There will be a 
special blessing of our veterans at all 
Masses on the weekend of November 12th 
and 13th. 

http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com/


We encourage all veterans to attend and wear something 
to indicate their branch of military service.

THE SHEPHERD'S CENTER NOVEMBER MEETING The 
Shepherd's Center of Hernando will meet November 
10th, Thursday from 10 to 12 at First Presbyterian 
Church.  We will celebrate Thanksgiving with a covered 
dish meal (Turkey will be provided).  Bring a senior 
friend!  For more information call Barbara 
Cleveland at 662 449 1632.
Baby Bottles October is Respect Life Month

If you forgot to bring your full baby 
bottle /check last weekend, please drop it 
by the church office sometime this week.  
We are still missing ?? bottles.
These donations will help defray the cost of
ultra sounds and other expenses incurred at 
the Pregnancy Care Center.  Please be 

generous.  

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES  we are in need of help on 
Saturday and Sunday in our Religious Goods Store.  Can
you help?  Call the church office 662-429-7851.

All Saints: All Saints Day is a Holy Day of obligation.
The masses are as follow:
Vigil mass Monday, October 31st :
7:00 pm St. Gregory in Senatobia
(Bilingual)
7:00 pm Good Shepherd in Robinsonville.
7:00 pm St. Joseph in Holly Springs.
Tuesday, November 1st:
8:00 am Holy Spirit in Hernando.
9:00 am Queen of Peace in Olive Branch.
9:00 am Christ the King in Southaven.
7:00 pm Queen of Peace in Olive Branch.
7:00 pm Holy Spirit in Hernando.
7:00 pm Christ the King (Bilingual mass)

“EMBRACING THE REVOLUTION OF THE 
RADICAL LOVE OF THE CROSS OF JESUS 
CHRIST” with Fr. Bruce Neili, CSP. November 4, 5 
and 6 at St. Patrick Church. $10 donation includes 
retreat expenses, lunch and snacks. Call (901) 527-2547 
for more information.

Protection of Children
In accordance with the Charter for the Protection of

Children and Young People passed by the U.S. bishops in
Dallas, the Diocese of Jackson wishes to encourage any

victim of sexual abuse by a member of the Catholic Clergy
to come forward and begin the healing process.  When an

allegation is found to be credible, counseling will be
offered, so that the healing process can begin in accord with

our present diocesan policy.  We encourage any victim to
contact Valerie McClellan, Victims Assistance Coordinator

at 601-326-3728

Have you prayed your Rosary today?

Catholic Diocese of Jackson Positions Available

Employee Benefits Coordinator. Administers diocesan 
employee benefit program including group insurance - 
medical, dental, vision, various voluntary coverages, life
and disability - along with its accounting. Position also 
includes two pension plans, Affordable Care Act 
reporting, and HIPAA compliance. Requires 2 – 4 years’
experience in benefits or related benefits administration, 
effective communication skills, experience in Word, 
Excel and database programs, detail oriented, 
confidentiality. Send resume to PO Box 2248, Jackson, 
MS 39225-2248.

Creative Services Coordinator. Responsible for 
maintaining websites for the diocese as well as the 
design and production management of all internal and 
external communications. This includes design and 
layout for Mississippi Catholic newspaper. Requires 3-5 
years of experience in graphic design and website 
production or maintenance, deadline and detail-oriented 
and have expertise with Adobe Creative Suite, 
WordPress and advanced knowledge of social media 
platforms and strategies. Send resumes and samples to 
editor@mississippicatholic.com by Friday, Nov. 4.

FOR THE SAFETY of our children during PREP on 
Sunday and Wednesday night, please drive slowly in the 
parking lot and be aware of your surroundings.   

Knights of Columbus Spaghetti Fundraiser  November
12th 6:00 p.m. at Queen of Peace in Olive Branch.

 Our Holy Spirit web address is:
http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com

 

§

Spread the word: Mercy Volunteer Corps accepting 
applications for 2017-2018 volunteer year!
Anyone interested in a year of service in the United States 
or South America should visit 
www.mercyvolunteers.org/apply .
Please help MVC recruit the next generation of Mercy by 
reaching out to a potential Mercy Volunteer!

MINISTRY LIST

http://www.mmsend55.com/link.cfm?r=7eKEwnmgYLikb7Z-1-Ixlg~~&pe=TVbsiOBtDBFLPvEqV-5n7ahigz8984lYrfI116dPqMnfuZxFbtAMqMZXEE8vonSk65rtqjbdjjeZckhoyc1J5w~~
http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com/


Cindy Thomas is working on the next Ministry list.  We really need Servers desperately.  We need more 
Eucharist Ministers too.  So if you have not been serving but would like to or have taken a break and are willing 
to start serving again, please e-mail Cindy at splice@bellsouth.net  or give her a call at 662-429-7651.

SERVERS WORKSHOP
 HELP  HELP HELP!   WE NEED YOU

Many of you have been asking about a Servers Workshop!!  Attention   3rd graders on up to 
adults, if you are interested in serving during our weekend Liturgies you are invited and 
encouraged to attend a Servers workshop on November 6 immediately after mass in the 
church.   Adults are invited as well.  If you have any questions you may contact Jimmy 
Terry at 662-209-2709.   Lunch will be provided.

                                         WHAT'S COOKING?            
  

         We are!!   Hope that you are too!!!    The ladies are making plans to gather and prepare several side dishes
especially for Thanksgiving.  We hope you are making an extra casserole and freezing it when you prepare meals 
for your family.    Soups are popular also and freeze well and sell well.

Our annual Frozen Casserole Sale is Saturday November 19.  We are asking each family to donate at least 
one of your favorite casseroles.  It can be a side dish or you can make a main dish such as lasagna, baked 
spaghetti, something mexican or chicken & dumplings to mention a few possibilities. 

 

We ask that your casserole be in an 8x8, 8x11, 7” round, or 9” round disposable foil container, frozen 
solid with a label that has the cooking instructions, the main ingredients, your name and phone number on it.  All
casseroles need to be in disposable aluminum pans.  The ladies are furnishing pans which are available in the hall 
of the little church (Chapel) building.   It is alright to use your own aluminum pans but please stay as close as 
possible to the sizes we mentioned.  Freezer space is limited and uniform pans stack easier.

Drop off dates:   Wednesday, November 16, 2:00 – 7:00 pm and Friday,   November 18, 2:00 – 7:00 pm 
                (we ask that baked goods be dropped off on the 18th)

            Do you have any coolers we can borrow for sale day?  Please drop them at the family life center.   Be sure to put 
your name on it.  They will be available for pick up after Mass on the 20th.

Watch the bulletin for more information.  If you have any questions call Cil Johnson 662-420-9875 or the 
church office 429-7851.
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